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23rd February 2006 

STRATEGIC AUDIT PLAN AND AUDIT PLAN 2006/07

1 Explanation


1.1 The Director of Corporate Services’ report Financial Memo FS40/05 outlined the Strategic Audit Plan and the Audit Plan for 2006/07.  Since that report was forwarded to Members, however, the Authority has received correspondence from the Audit Commission that will have the effect of increasing the “Core Audit Reviews” which are detailed on Appendix B to FS40/05.


1.2 The main core reviews have always been the “business critical systems” for External Audit’s purposes – i.e. those which must be addressed by Internal Audit on an annual basis in order for the Audit Commission to “evidence their understanding” of the systems of control.  Nine of these reviews were agreed with the Audit Commission in July 2001, and an additional two reviews were agreed for 2004/05.  (This is equivalent to the nine reviews detailed in Appendix B to FS40/05, as “Main Accounting” and “Budgetary Control” have been amalgamated as a single review, as have “Loans” and “Investments”.)


1.3 For 2006/07, however, 14 systems have been identified as “business critical”, the extra three systems being “fixed assets”, “planning” and “grants”. 


1.4 It is therefore necessary to include these new requirements as part of the Core Audit Reviews.  It is not known at this stage how long these reviews will take, as there is the added complication that the systems need to be fully documented and/or flowcharted. This is a requirement of ISA315 (International Auditing and Accounting Standards).  A conservative estimate is that at least 40 days should be added to the “allowance”.for core reviews.


1.5 The figures on Appendix B to FS40/05 should therefore be amended to show the anticipated time for core reviews as 200 days, and the resulting net time for “other” reviews as 376 days.


1.6 Overall, the time allowed in the plan for core audits has risen gradually from 90 days (which included Housing Rents) to (now) 200 – and the Audit Commission have stated that these new additions are only the “initial indicative list” – so it is anticipated that there will be additional pressure in subsequent years.


1.7 This extra demand on Internal Audit’s time, coupled with the considerable extra demands (primarily on the Principal Auditor) resulting from the VFM work relating to Use of Resources, means that we are now in a position where it is considered necessary to take on additional temporary resources to ensure that we are still able to offer the Authority an “effective and efficient” Internal Audit service as required by the Accounts and Audit Regulations 2003. The funding for the additional temporary staffing can be found from existing resources within the Directorate.


1.8 It should be noted that the Audit Commission have stated that if we (Internal Audit) are not able to undertake the additional work, they will need to undertake the work and may need to increase their fee – it is clearly more cost-efficient for the work to be undertaken in-house.


2 Recommendation


2.1 Members are requested to note the changes made to Financial memo FS40/05 and the reasons for those changes.
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